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It is with a heavy heart that I must report another passing. 

Our beloved President, Domenic Zacchio, passed away. He made incredible 

contributions to our community, along with his friend Joe: Land Leases, 

and too many improvements to recount.  We are in serious transition and 

will miss Dom beyond measure. 

Rest assured that Pond Place will continue to be well cared for. 

 

In that vein, we welcome Charles Wall, our former Vice President, to our 

community as President!  We also welcome Mitch Uzwack, former 

Director, as Vice President!  AND, we welcome Gary Gianini, a Director on 

the Tax District Board, now also a Governor on the Association Board. 

We continue to do “ZOOM” meetings for the board. If you’d like to join in, 

please see the website for information, or make sure that Mike at CM 

Management has your email address. 

We are doing extensive tree work to better safeguard our community 

against damage by dead trees falling. I’m sure you’ve seen the work! 

We’re all still being careful, keeping ourselves and our families safe, during 

this challenging time.  As a community, let’s keep an eye out for those who 

may need a little help.   

 



Under these conditions: Timely Reminder: 

Safety is our #1 priority, especially in light of Covid, power outages and natural 

disasters.  Please stock up on essentials and safety supplies! Don’t forget those 

D batteries, water and flashlights; and now, before winter comes, stock up on 

“ice melt” and/or sand before supplies are gone.  Sand can be obtained from The 

Department of Public Works yard on Arch Road, for free.  Simply drive up and 

put some in your own container - empty gallon beverage containers, with the 

narrow top cut off, a regular bucket or a plastic bin work well, remembering not 

to fill too large a container or you won’t be able to lift it out of your trunk. 

Keeping a small supply IN the trunk, with a bottle of water, a “protein or power” 

bar, a blanket, flares and an emergency kit is also a smart idea.  You may also 

want to stock up on canned goods and non-perishable items, just in case it’s not 

safe to drive for a few days. Also make sure that your medications are filled and 

ready. 
 

Please visit pondplace.org frequently, to be up to date on all notices 

and happenings! 
 

Real Estate Activity at Pond Place from 

September 1, 2020 to November 30, 2020 

 

 
CURRENTLY FOR SALE  List Date Original Price Current List Price 

 

None at this time. 
 

 

UNDER DEPOSIT   List Date  Original Price   Current List Days on Market  

 

 

COUNTRY HOUSE 

 

5 Finch Run    10/27/20 $224,900 $224,900 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CLOSED  Close Date Close Price List Date  Original Price  Days on Market 

 

 

COUNTRY HOUSE 

 

1 Pond Circle   10/13/20 $215,210 05/27/20 $229,900 10 

 

 

FIELD HOUSE 

 

28 Gray Pine Common 8/25/20 $164,000 09/21/20 $167,000 3 

 

12 Laurel Lane  10/16/20 $172,500 08/27/20 $164,900 3  

 

 

 

MSL Information compliments of: 

 

The M.A. Gallinoto Co. Realtors 

11 Dale Road, West Hartford, CT 06107 

860-236-6039 

“Contact us for a market evaluation. We have been very successful selling in 

Pond Place.” 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDER:  POND PLACE ASSOCIATION & TAX DISTRICT MEETINGS 

 

*** ALL ARE ZOOM UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. 

 

All meetings are held in the Avon Room at Town Hall, Town of Avon.  They are held on the fourth 

Monday of each month and begin at 7:00 pm.   

 

A reminder board will be placed at the entrance to Pond Place the evening of the meeting. 

 

 

 



 
Pond Place Boards 

 

 

Tax District     Association 

Charles Wall, President            Charles Wall, President 

Mitch Uzwack, Vice President  Mitch Uzwack, Vice President 

Susan Jansen, Treasurer   Susan Jansen, Treasurer 

John Williams, Clerk   Kimberly Lazich, Secretary  

Kimberly Lazich, Director  John Williams, Governor     

Christopher Rossetti, Director  Christopher Rossetti, Governor  

Gary Gianini, Director   Gary Gianini, Governor 

 

 
ONGOING REMINDERS: 

(Please excuse their repetition, but they are important. Simply skip this section, if you wish.) 

 

 

HOUSE FOR SALE:  If you are planning on selling your home, please remember that signs are NOT 

allowed to be displayed, except for the day of an open house. 

 

DUMPING: Our goal, as always, is to beautify our grounds, both exclusive use and common areas.  In the 

past, many residents used common areas as dumping grounds for their debris. We ask again that you do 

not dump your yard debris in these areas.  If you don’t know your exclusive use area, please contact the 

Property Manager.  There are no “common” or “unassigned” areas behind or between houses, so someone 

may be raking leaves into your EUA, which you will be cited to remove.  Conversely, do not rake your 

leaves into areas that may belong to someone else.  Materials need to be removed from Pond Place, they 

cannot accumulate forever.  They become harborage for pests and rodents, as well as a fire hazard.  Should 

something ignite, fire could easily spread to our cedar-clad homes and sheds. 

 

If you have concerns about dead trees that may be on common ground near your home, please contact the 

Property Manager. 

 

Don’t forget to check out the “Community Bulletin Board” for offers of help, such as: snow shoveling, dog 

walking, baby-sitting, etc., and items for sale/free.  These offers should be sent to kimlazich@aol.com. 

 

Please remember to be a conscientious pet owner and POOPER SCOOP. DO 

NOT LEAVE THE POOP BAG BY THE SIDE OF THE PATH OR IN 

ANYONE ELSE’S YARD!!  TAKE IT TO YOUR OWN GARBAGE BIN!!  

THIS SHOULD BE COMMON SENSE!  You certainly wouldn’t want it on 

your own property. 
 

mailto:kimlazich@aol.com


 

All questions, comments or emergencies should be reported to our Property 

Manager, Michael Famiglietti, Partner and Tim O’Neil, Property Manager of 

CM MANAGEMENT: 

 

Their telephone number is:1-203-264-6598 
 

Their fax number is 1-203-264-6216. 

 

Please state your name, address and phone number and specify that you are a 

Pond Place resident.  
 

 

 In the case of fire or police emergency, always call 911 first. 

 
Also, our liaison with the police is Officer Reardon, Badge # 1247.  He can be reached 

at 860-409-4276 or jer1247@avonct.gov 

 

 

 
DESIGN REVIEW: 

Due to the layout of Pond Place, the proximity of homes to one another, and the designed 

architectural consistency of dwellings, activities involving the exterior appearance of 

dwellings and the landscaping of exclusive use areas are strictly regulated.  Permission is 

required for re-staining a structure, tree removal, walkway/step replacement and repair, and 

any type of additions or alterations to structures (ie: decks, exterior doors and windows, 

etc.).  The Building Guide has been distributed to all home owners, and is also readily 

available on the website.  The exterior modification Form is on the website. Make yourself a 

few copies to have on hand.   

 

 

 

 

 

 



Community Board 

 

12/1/20 

 

 

Free: Twin toddler car seats, Elsa & Anna folding table with two matching 

chairs all in good condition. Contact Bonnie Eustace - bleustace@comcast.net 

 

If you would like to order my first children's book about personal space called 

Please Don't Pop My Bubble!  please visit my website at 

www.sylviacrunden.com 

 

 

 

mailto:bleustace@comcast.net
http://www.sylviacrunden.com/

